MISSOURI CHAPTER, AMERICAN FISHERIES SOCIETY

SEVENTH ANNUAL MEETING, FEBRUARY 14, 1969

Place:

Student Union Auditorium, University of Missouri, Columbia, Missouri

President:

Dr. Robert Campbell ascertained that a quorum was present and called the meeting to order. He called for a reading of the minutes of the previous meeting.

Secretary-Treasurer:

Joe G. Dillard read the minutes of the previous meeting and moved acceptance. The motion was seconded and the minutes approved.

President Campbell:

Called for a Treasurer's report.

Secretary-Treasurer:

Stated that the January 1, 1968 balance was \$29.00. Total monies received during 1968 amounted to \$775.50. The total expenditures were \$705.30 leaving a January 1, 1969 balance of \$99.20. Total registration fees collected on February 14, 1969 were \$80.00.

President Campbell:

Called for any old business. There was none. He then called for new business.

Mr. Bill Crawford:

Commented on the value of the two Chapter meetings and pointed out that they should continue. He also reported that the Wildlife Society was going to do away with their conference for 1970 and in its place insert a two day National Turkey Symposium. Due to scheduling for meeting times and places, Mr. Crawford asked that we consider assuming the last day of the combined conference and that the Game people have the first day as this year.

Mr. Charles Purkett, Jr.: Asked if the banquet would be on the same night as usual.

Mr. Crawford:

Replied that it would and possibly some of the conferees of the National Turkey Symposium would attend.

Mr. George Fleener:

Questioned Mr. Crawford about who would handle the banquet details.

Mr. Crawford:

Assured Mr. Fleener that the Missouri Chapter of the Wildlife Society would take care of banquet preparations for 1970.

President Campbell:

Called for a motion.

Mr. Purkett:

Moved that the Missouri Chapter of the American Fisheries Society comply with Mr. Crawford's request for setting the time and order of next year's Missouri Fishery and Game Conference, the motion was seconded.

President Campbell: Entertained a call for the question. The motion carried.

President Campbell: Asked for further new business from the floor. There was none.

President Campbell: Asked for Nominations Committee Chairman report.

Mr. John Funk: Reported the following nominations:

President: George G. Fleener

Vice-President: Paul Osborn
Sec.-Treasurer: Joe G. Dillard

He also moved acceptance of the nominations.

President Campbell: Called for nominations from the floor, if any.

Mr. Willis Hanson: Moved nominations cease and the slate of officers nominated be

accepted.

Dr. Richard Anderson: Seconded the motion.

President Campbell: Obtained a second by Jim Fry to Mr. Funk's original motion.

The nominated officers were accepted.

Messers Jay Stock and Willis Hanson escorted Mr. Osborn and Messers Dan Coble and Gordon Farabee escorted Mr. Fleener

to the front.

President Campbell: Turned the meeting over to Mr. Fleener.

President Fleener: Asked for further business.

Mr. Purkett: Asked that we rewrite and resubmit a proposal to place Dr. Robert S.

Campbell's name in nomination for Conservation Educator of the Year.

Mr. Purkett made this in a form of a motion.

Mr. Jim Kahrs: Seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

President Fleener: Expressed his thanks to everyone concerned with making the program

a success. He then called for adjournment.